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ORDER NUMBER R 11-05    November 23, 2011 
 
 

APPROVAL WITH MODIFICATIONS OF THE 
2012 WORKERS’ COMPENSATION LOSS COST FILING 

AND ASSIGNED RISK RATE FILING 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On August 24, 2011, the Division of Insurance (division) received the 2012 Alaska Workers’ 
Compensation Filing for Voluntary Loss Costs and Assigned Risk Rates from the National 
Council on Compensation Insurance, Inc. (NCCI).  This filing proposed an overall 2.7 percent 
increase in voluntary loss costs and an overall 2.9 percent increase in assigned risk rates from the 
current approved levels. 
 
On July 11, 2011, the director issued Notice of Public Hearing H 11-02 notifying interested 
parties that, in accordance with AS 21.39.043, a hearing would be held on September 13, 2011.  
The purpose of the hearing was to allow interested parties to provide testimony or evidence as to 
whether the filing’s prospective loss costs meet the requirements of AS 21.39.  Interested parties 
were also invited to include a recommendation for approval, disapproval, or modification of the 
filing. 
 
On September 1, 2011, Alaska National Insurance Company (ANIC) provided the division with 
written testimony and questions on the filing.  NCCI responded to ANIC’s written testimony on 
September 9, 2011.  NCCI presented the components and discussed the methodology included in 
the filing at the hearing.  Testimony was received at the hearing on behalf of ANIC and Alaska 
Public Entity Insurance (APEI).  ANIC provided several exhibits to support its testimony at the 
hearing.  No other additional written comments were received after the hearing.  
 
The division asked for and received additional supporting information from NCCI.  On 
September 28, 2011, the division asked for an extension as provided for in AS 21.39.043(e) and, 
on September 30, 2011, the division asked for additional supporting information as allowed 
under AS 21.39.043(e).  NCCI responded to the division’s interrogatories on October 25, 2011.  
On November 9, 2011, the division asked for an extension as provided for in AS 21.39.043(e).   
 
 
 


















